
Hood Co Animal Lovers Organization

General Meeting Minutes

Baymont Inn and Suites

November 21, 2011 – 6:00 p.m.

Call meeting to order

Pami Fine called the meeting to order.

Treasurer’s Report

Linda Oeller presented the Treasurer’s Report.  

Hidden Oaks Golf Tournament “Putts or Mutts” Fundraiser:  $1,894.30

Bow Wow Treat or Treat:  $468.00.

Balance in Account as of 11-21-2011:  $5,666.84.

Update on Adoptions and Fosters

Linda Oeller said HALO has adopted 27 dogs since July 26, 2011.

HALO currently has six dogs in foster homes.

Old Business

No old business discussed

New Business

Marion Stanford of Huts for Mutts spoke regarding the spay/neuter grant for low income families.  The grant is a state grant for $33,461.  The grant is available for a single person making under $20,00 and a married or parent with one child making under $34,000.  She talked about setting up a targeted spay/neuter day in January for the Oak Trail Shores area.  She discussed the possibility of HALO being part of this event with the group providing funding for vaccinations at the clinic.  Marion will talk to her vet, Dr. Cannon, to determine if a lower price can be negotiated.  She will get back to the group with that information.  She suggested a day in January for the clinic because of the holidays approaching.  

The number of animals which could be done at this one-day clinic is approximately 35-40 animals.  Extra crates would also need to be available.

Marion also discussed coordinating a community spay/neuter day at the end of February, 2012 with the National Spay and Neuter Day.  

Pastor Tim Pixler from the Cornerstone Church in Oak Trail Shores spoke regarding the need for a spay/neuter initiative in his community.  He and many other leaders in the community are willing to take the lead to make a clinic happen and begin educating the public on vaccinations and s/n their pets.  OTS has approximately 3,000 to 4,000 residents.  The majority are served by different social service organizations.  Pastor Tim said Ruth’s Place, a social service organization, can be a help in getting the word out regarding the s/n clinic.  He also stated the OTS community center building was available for the clinic.  Money would be an issue for the individuals who live in this area when it came to paying for the vaccines.  Funding would have to be made available to pay for the majority of these vaccines.  The parvo virus, stray animals, and unaltered dogs and cats are large issues in OTS and need to be addressed on some level.  

Q and A session followed.  The discussion centered on cost of vaccines and how to approach the vaccine issue(s) at the one-day s/n event.  

Hugo Gomez said that individuals such as Emilia Zeller and Kim Cummings should be brought into the discussion of fundraising for the vaccines since they originally brought up the parvo issue at animal control and the number of animals from OTS who have parvo at the recent Sheriff’s Office Meeting, which Pat Van Osten also attended.

It was left that the vaccine issue will be discussed at the next HALO Board meeting and that many details need to be worked out.

Adjourn

Pami Fine adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Minutes Filed:  11-21-2011

                         Pat Van Osten

Meeting Attendees
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One Stray dog (Brittney found before meeting)


